
Jamboree Board meets 
Aug. 16

The Smithville Jambo-
ree Board will meet Thurs-
day Aug. 16 at 6:30 p.m. 
in the basement of the 
Courthouse. The public is 
invited.

American Legion meets 
Aug. 16

The American Legion 
and Ladies’ Auxiliary will 
meet Thursday, August 
16th at 6:00 at the build-
ing at Snow Hill. A meal of 
hamburgers and hot dogs 
will be enjoyed before the 
meeting. All members are 
encouraged to attend. 
Anyone attending needs 
to bring a compatible dish 
and/or dessert.

Revival at Mt. Pisgah 
through Aug. 17

Mt. Pisgah FWB Church 
is having a revival Aug. 
13-17 with Clayton Lee 

with services at 7 p.m. 
nightly.

Retirement reception 
for Katherine Pack

Aug. 17
A reception for retiring 

Circuit Court Clerk Kather-
ine Pack will be held Aug. 
17 from 3 to 8 p.m. at the 
DeKalb County Complex.

Farm Bureau meets 
Aug. 18

The annual meeting of 
the DeKalb County Farm 
Bureau will be held Satur-
day, August 18, 2018, at 
6:00 PM at the Smithville 
Church of Christ Annex.  

The directors for the 
upcoming year will be 
announced and company 
service reports will be giv-
en.  We will also highlight 
the DeKalb 4-H Program.  
All Farm Bureau members 
are invited.  

A light meal will be 

served.  Please call 615-
597-7751 by August 10th 
so preparations can be 
made.

Miller reunion Aug. 18
The family of Tom and 

Mary Miller will hold a re-
union Aug. 18 at Banks 
Cumberland Presbyterian 
Church at 2933 Banks 
Pisgah Road with lunch at 
noon. For info call Judy at 
615-597-1599.

St. Gregory’s holds 
CCD/Sunday School

St. Gregory Catholic 
Church at 712 W. Main 
St will hold CCD/Sun-
day School Registration 
for children ages Pre-K 
through high school EACH 
SUNDAY in August after 
the 8 AM Mass: Aug. 19, 
and Aug. 26th.  

CCD/Sunday School 
will begin on Sunday, 
Sept. 16.  

We welcome our new 
Religious Education Di-
rector Bernice Alamilla. 
Father Michael Baltrus is 
the parish priest at St. 
Gregory’s.  

Chamber event at Fish 
Lipz on Aug. 17

Pates Ford Marina and 
Fish Lipz Resort & Grill is 
sponsoring and hosting 
a Chamber “Meet, Eat, 
& Greet” event for all 
Smithville-DeKalb County 
Chamber Members on Fri-
day, Aug. 17 from 5 to 7 
p.m. It’s a great time to 
relax at a beautiful loca-
tion, network with each 
other, and share ideas 
and information. Pates 
Ford Marina is located at 
6323 Jefferson Road.

Tramel reunion Aug. 18
The annual Tramel re-

union will be Saturday, Au-
gust 18, 2018, at about 
noon in the communi-
ty room in the City Hall 
Building on the east side 
of the square in Smith-
ville, where Senior Citi-
zens previously met! 

Everyone is encour-
aged to attend and bring 
pictures, recipes, gene-
alogical information and 
anything else of interest 
to share. Call 615-529-
2570 for info.

DeKalb Farm Bureau 
meets Aug. 18

The annual meeting of 
the DeKalb County Farm 
Bureau will be held Sat-
urday, Aug. 18 at 6 p.m. 
at the Smithville Church 
of Christ Annex. The di-
rectors for the upcoming 
year will be announced 
and company service re-
ports will be given.  

We will also highlight 
the DeKalb 4-H Program.  
All Farm Bureau members 
are invited.  A light meal 
will be served.  Please 
call 615-597-7751 by 
Aug. 10 so preparations 
can be made.

DeKalb Class of 1968 
reunion Aug. 25

The DeKalb High Class 
of 1968 will hold its 50-
year reunion at 5 p.m., 
Aug. 25 at the New Life 
Connection Center Call 
Thomas at 615-597-7263 
or Brenda at 615-597-
5889 by Aug. 18 for more 
info. Cost is $25 per per-
son.

Warriors of Christ
meeting Aug. 25

The Women’s Ministry, 
Lady Warriors of Christ 
monthly conference will 
be held at noon, Aug. 25 
at 690 Bright Hill Road 
with Veronica Watson min-
istering.

Officials sworn
in Aug. 28

Newly elected public 
officials will be sworn in 
Aug. 28 at 6 p.m. at the 
courthouse. Those be-
ing sworn in will include 
county-wide officials as 
well as county commis-
sioners and school board 
members.

Class of ’88 reunion 
RSVP by Aug. 31 

The Class of 1988 Ti-
ger reunion will be held 
Sept. 29 from 5 to 9 p.m. 
with dinner at 6 p.m. on 
Sept. 29 at the Retreat at 
Center Hill Lake. RSVP by 
Aug. 31 and stay connect-
ed through Facebook at 
the Class of 1988 DeKalb 
County High School or 
email through The88ti-
ger@gmail.com. Make 
checks payable to DCHS 
Class of 1988, 5026 Pop-
lar Mill Road, Watertown, 
TN 37184 or through Pay-
Pal at the reunion’s email 
address. On PayPal use 
the friends and family op-
tion.

Diabetes workshop
Sept. 4

On Sept. 4, the DeKalb 
County Health Depart-
ment/Community Health 
Center will be offering a 
free Take Charge of Your Di-
abetes Program workshop. 

The six-week program is 
designed for people with 
diabetes and caregivers 
to learn basic skills neces-
sary to self-manage their 
diabetes and work effec-
tively with health care pro-
fessionals.

The Take Charge of Your 
Diabetes Program is con-
ducted by two leaders cer-
tified by Stanford University 
Diabetes Self-Management 
Program Master Trainers.

Classes will be held ev-
ery Tuesday from 1 to 3 
p.m. at the DeKalb County 
Health Department/Com-
munity Health Center. 

For more information, or 
to sign up for the program, 
please contact Megan 
Akins at 615-597-7599.

Blood Assurance drive 
Sept. 7

Blood Assurance will 
host a blood drive at 
the Family Medical Cen-
ter from 8 a.m. to noon, 
Sept. 7. To schedule an 
appointment go to bloo-
dassu rance .o rg/ fami -
lymedctr or call Trudy at 
931-239-9411. All donors 
get a “Catch of the Day” 
t-shirt.

Class of ’93
reunion
Sept. 8

DCHS Class of 1993 
Reunion at Twisted 
Oaks on Sept. 8 at 6:30 
p.m.  We will order from 
the menu.  There is no 
additional cost to at-
tend.  Please call or text 
Bridgett (Parsley) Loyd at 
(423)718-1575 or Dea-
na (Cantrell) Colwell at 
(615)418-5401 or con-
tact us on Facebook to let 
us know how many will be 
attending.

Class of ’78
reunion
Sept. 8

DeKalb County High 
School Class of 1978 
will be holding a 40 year 
class reunion on Satur-
day, Sept. 8, at New Life 
Connection Center, 738 
South Congress Blvd., at 
4 p.m.  If you would like 
more information about 
attending, contact the 
girls at the county clerk’s 
office, 615-597-5177 be-
fore Aug. 24.

Free Wildlife
Food Plot Mix

The TWRA and the 
DeKalb SCD are giving 
away a 1-10 pound bag of 
wildlife seed for the peo-
ple in DeKalb County until 
supply last. 

One bag will sow about 
¼ acre. This will help feed 
the deer, turkeys, and 
songbirds. Come by the 
Soil Conservation office 
located at the USDA Ser-
vice Center, 647 Bright 
Hill Road. Monday-Friday 
from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.
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Dry Creek Baptist 
Church had a wonderful 
fall revival on Aug. 10, 11, 
and 12.  A message from 
God’s word was brought 
nightly, along with some 
great singing.  Thank you 
to those that attended, we 
know you experience 
God’s great love and 
mercy.  

We send out special get 
well wishes to Mr. Tommy 
Prichard of Alexandria.  
His wife, Marlene, is a dear 
friend of the fam-
ily.  We pray 
Tommy has bet-
ter days ahead.   

August birth-
day wishes goes 
out to the follow-
ing:  Jared 
Hendrix (grand-
son on the 1st), 
Michelle Kent 
(granddaughter 
on the 5th) and 
Matt Cripps 
(grandson on the 
18th).  Our little 
twin great-grand-
son’s Ledger and Kaius 
Cripps celebrated their 
4th birthday a few week 
ago in Murfreesboro at the 
Go Kart.  Many family and 
friends attended this 
Mario Brother’s themed 
celebration.  

The Mandeville plant is 
full of pink blooms.  It is 
just a true joy to look out 
and see this vining plant 
in all its beauty.  We have 
heard that Tim and Debbie 
Staley have their mail box 
with beautiful ones on 
each side.  Hopefully the 
cooler weather will hold 
off and let us enjoy these 
pants for many more days. 

Jimmy and Judy 
Kimbrell, Old Mill Hill, 

hosted last Sunday’s din-
ner.  We enjoyed a new 
chicken recipe that Judy 
cooked up for us.  The 
meal was delicious and it 
was good to have Bruno 
and Geri Frazier home for 
the weekend.  Bruno is 
working on his farm house 
on Dry Creek.  He owns 
the family farm of the late 
Bernice and Nettie Jim 
Edge.  He is remodeling 
the existing house and 
clearing some of the brush 

off the farm land.   
Geri has two dogs 
she trains and 
takes to shows in 
various states.  
We enjoy seeing 
the female oldest 
dog named 
Annie.  It is amaz-
ing to watch 
these dogs com-
pete.  Good job 
Geri!

We enjoyed an 
outing last week 
to Lebanon.  
Breakfast at 

Cracker Barrel and a little 
shopping was on the 
agenda for the day.  It did 
storm while we were out, 
but it didn’t damper our 
spirits.  Thank you Lisa 
Cripps for a good day out 
of the house.

Thank you to neighbor 
Jeanette France for the 
good veggies and visits 
recently.    We think it has 
been a good year for gar-
dens.  The tomatoes have 
been delicious.   It was 
good to see Twana France 
Box during one of 
Jeanette’s visits.  

Ephesians 4:5  ONE 
LORD, ONE FAITH, ONE 
BAPTISM

by LOUISE FRAZIER

DRY CREEK     
 FLASHES

Dry Creek revival 
a great experience
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